
Case Number:   continued Dodgeville Police Department

Cars and Coffee Street Use Permit
06/27/2024Date of Report:Officer: Chief Brandon E Wilhelm

Street Use Permit Application 

Cars and Coffee Group

Recommendations by:  Chief of Police Brandon E. Wilhelm

Event Date(s): July 13th, August 10th & September 14th, 2024. 0800 to 10:00 hours

Public Safety Impact

The use of mapped streets for this event causes little or no issues of concern for Public Safety, due to the precautions 
listed throughout the application and the location of event.

Traffic Movement

Barricades will be utilized to prevent traffic flow into the event area at the intersection of Merrimac/Iowa St. and 
Merrimac/Montgomery St..Travel will therefore not be open to vehicular traffic in the 100 block of W. Merrimac St. Other 
adjacent streets should not be impacted.No specified detour is necessary. Vehicles normally travelling on W. Merrimac St. 
are still able to use W. Division or W. Chapel St. to return to their route via N. Main St.

Police Protection

This event will not require police traffic control and/or presence. Presence will be variable by on-duty Officers throughout 
the duration of the event.

Crowd Control

This function involving participants is of no concern given the estimated crowd at this time. 

State Highway Closure

This regular application does not include State Highway Use.

Parking

Parking will not be permitted at event location (100 block W. Merrimac).This eliminates 12 parking spots on W. Merrimac 
St. Parking will take place on the adjacent streets and we do not expect any issues.

Emergency Vehicle Access

Emergency vehicle access will not be available in the 100 block of W. Merrimac St. There is no adjacent private property 
which would be impacted. Entry into the event via emergency services is only sluightly impacted by the vehicles mentioned 
within the application. Per Ambluance Chief Cushman there are no other concerns.

Recommendation

 It is my recommendation to the Dodgeville Common Council to approve a street use permit as anticipated.

END OF REPORT
Chief Brandon Wilhelm
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